
 

 

Kia ora Koutou Katoa, 
 
 
 

KEEPING UP WITH WHAT’S GOING ON 
We are almost at the end of our school year – just two weeks to go!  
There’s a heap going on here at Roto and a lot of dates to keep up with, especially  
if you have children in other schools and ECE centres too. To keep us all on the same  
page, please have a look at the calendar on the homepage of our website, and check 
your emails/Skool Loop for updates from us.  Our Roto Parents Group on Facebook is 
useful for more informal info and photos of the students etc.  
Reading your fortnightly newsletter and keeping a note of the dates is a great way to 
get most of the information all at once, and ensures you or your children do not miss 
out!  If in doubt, give the office a call or drop us an email. 
 
Have you seen the Year 5 & 6 Camp photos?  Mrs Morris has been posting some on Class Dojo and some of our 
parents have been posting lots to the Roto Parents FB group.  It looks like they are having a great time, despite 
the dreary weather, at Waitawheta Camp in Waihi.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our happy campers are due back around 2.30pm tomorrow.  
 

FISH N CHIP LUNCH TOMORROW 
Don’t forget our tamariki will be enjoying a fish n chip lunch tomorrow.  If you haven’t already, please send your 
child in with $3 to help us cover the cost.  Each child will be having a small piece of fish, some hot chips, a piece 
of bread, sauce and then an iceblock.  
 

INTERSCHOOLS ATHLETICS 
Interschools takes place tomorrow but with our older children being away at camp we only have four children 
representing our school.  Gabi, Kiara, Sawyer and Dani, we wish you the best of luck competing in the Rural Schools 
Team tomorrow! 
ALSO COMING UP… 

- Yr 6 Leavers – Kapa Haka – Christmas Parade – PTA Disco – Final Assembly – Prizegiving - 
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ROTO ATHLETICS CONCLUSION 
On Wednesday 2nd December we aim to finish off our 
Roto Athletics events (shotput, longjump etc), so let’s 
hope for some good weather.  
 

KAPAHAKA 
On Friday 4th December at 2pm our kapa haka roopu 
will be putting on a performance for all to attend in 
the MP Room.  Thank you to Annette for making their 
kapa haka uniforms.  We hope you will join us for this, 
and the usual assembly that will follow at 2.15pm. 
before, so Friday 11th Dec. will be their last day. 
HOWEVER, officially the school is still open to all 
students on the Monday. So if families desperately 
need to send their children to school on the 14th Dec., 
they are able to come, regardless of their year level. 
We just ask, that if you can keep them on that one 
day, please do so. 
 

CHRISTMAS PARADE 
We have entered a school float for the Cambridge 
Christmas Parade on Sunday 6th December.  We’d 
love to have a couple of extra pairs of hands to help 
us with prepping our float and then setting it all up on 
the day.  We can fit 15 – 20 children on our float so 
please contact Roxy if your child would like to be on 
with us.   
 

PTA DISCO 
Our PTA have squeezed in one last disco for the year, 
which will be 6-7pm on Tuesday 8th December in the 
Roto-o-Rangi Hall.  Gold coin entry and get the kids to 
bring their coins along to purchase lollies, drinks and 
goodies.  The theme has been set by the PTA as ‘end 
of year celebration’ but we will add that white and 
fluoro work particularly well with the lights!  
Any offers of help with setting up, packing down and 
supervising will be greatly received, and we may also 
need a DJ as Roxy may be double-booked.  Please let 
Roxy know if you can help us out, thank you.  
 
 

 
Your local mobile mechanic 

Hayden 

027 423 7371 

Email: Hicksmechanicalservices@gmail.com 

Facebook: 

www.facebook.com/HicksMechanicalServices 

 
 

FAREWELL MISS MUNFORD-STOKES 
Unfortunately Miss Munford-Stokes will be leaving us 
at the end of the year to return home to the North.  
We have enjoyed, appreciated and utilised her skills 
and knowledge over the last year, thus will sorely miss 
her presence.  We will hold a farewell assembly on the 
last Friday of the term at 2.10pm for Miss Munford-
Stokes.  All families are invited to attend. 
 

LAST DAY OF THE YEAR 
Monday 14th December is technically the last day of 
the year, following MOE requirements. A long held 
tradition has been that the Year 6 children are the only 
children who turn up on the last day. Their rite of 
passage in leaving Roto-o-Rangi School.  They will be 
here cleaning up with the staff and having some fun, 
until 12.30pm. 

All other year levels finish at 3pm on Friday 
11th December.  
 

END OF YEAR PRIZEGIVING 
Whilst you may be reluctant to return after collecting 
your child on Friday 11th December, we can promise 
you that our end of year prizegiving at 7pm will be fun 
and worth coming back for!  This will take place in the 
Roto-o-Rangi Hall, and we’ll have a special visitor in a 
red suit (not Mr D) at the end of the evening….. 
 

SCHOOL ACCOUNTS 
Please ensure your school account is cleared by the 
end of the school year.  If you have any concerns 
please get in touch with Roxy.  The school bank 
account number is 02-0316-0126443-000.  
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
02/12 BOT Meeting 
 Conclude Roto Athletics Day 
03/12 Year 6 Leavers Dinner 
04/12 2pm Kapahaka Performance  
06/12 2pm Cambridge Christmas  

  Parade 
08/12      6pm Disco 
09/12   End of Year Reports come    
                        home 
11/12 Final Assembly 2.15pm incl. 
 Miss Munford-Stokes farewell. 
 End of term for Years 1 - 5  
 7pm End of Year Prizegiving 
14/12 Last Day of Term 4 – Teachers,  

and Year 6 students 
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